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OFFICE OF PROCUREMENT

Government of The Republic of Korea
OfFICE ADDRESS: TEL: (2) 4007, 4008, 3879

51-CHUKSUN DONG, CHONGNO KU CABLE ADDRESS: OPROK
SECUL. KOREA (SEOUL, XOREA)

February 17, 1955

Dear President Rhee:

Subject: Credit Ceiling

A 1limit on total outstanding bank loans has been established
by administrative decision. This is a conventional method of
combatting inflation. However, under present conditions in
Korea it scems to be doing more harm than good, and is contribut-
ing to inflation by preventing production.

The banks are in a position where they cannot lend money
to assist worth-while, productive enterprises until amounts
previously loaned to others have been recovered. Hence there
are long delays - sometimes a year or more - before a loan can
be made even in the most meritorious cases. This not only delays
Korea's economic recovery, but discourages the small group of
Korean businessmen who are willing to make long-term investments
in productive enterprises instead of entering into the more
profitable non-productive fields of speculation and trading.

Although the FOA originally advocated the existing credit
ceiling, I believe that it is now possible to convince the FOA
that this was a mistake.

It is suggested that the Finance Committee of the Combined
Economic Board be requested to study this matter and draft a
memorandum that will abolish the credit ceiling and provide in
its stead a policy guidance memorandum permitting the banks to
grant loans to productive enterprises with no restriction other
than the bank's capital and the dictates of good banking judge-
ment.,

Harold Wendell Lady 41




